Irene Avenue Lancing West Sussex BN15 9NZ



Telephone: 01903 854970 Fax: 01903 854975 Email: office@theglobeprimary.co.uk Website: www.theglobeprimary.co.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs L. Gould Head of School: Mrs Y. Kidd

17th October 2019

Dear Parent/Carer of\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_Class

## RE: KS1 House Captains

At The Globe Primary Academy, we will again be holding voting to elect House Captains. These will be chosen across Year 2 and Year 6 for the different Key Stage representatives. We have chosen this important role for the oldest children in each Key Stage to carry out.

This week we have held the first round of voting and your child has been shortlisted as Captain for their House.

Taking into consideration the school values, we have asked the shortlisted candidates to write a short speech about why they should be the representative and what would make them good for the role. Your child should prepare this speech over the half term, to share with the rest of the Key Stage in assembly on Tuesday  $5^{th}$  November. Voting will take place on Wednesday  $6^{th}$  November and house captains will be announced on Friday  $8^{th}$  November.

The nominee with the most votes will be appointed house captain and the runner up will be appointed vice captain.

Thank you for supporting your child with this. We look forward to hearing the speeches and voting after half term.

Yours faithfully,

Miss A. Bevan and Miss C. Smith

Bavan C Smith

Year 1/2 Leaders



